






November 1, 2005
     The meeting of the Board was held on  Tuesday Evening, November 1, 2005 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present:  Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Indellini, Wilson, Peden, Toner, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms.  Banks (13) and Andrew P. 

Taylor, Esq. 

     Guests at the meeting were Ms. Dorsey Fiske, Mr. Thomas McDowell and Mrs. 

Elaine Ryan Watson. 

     Mrs. Watson inquired of the Board the status of the “Banks Building”.  Her interest was on behalf of her father John Ryan, who as a member of “The Senate” goes to the Delaware Street wharf and the Banks Building nearly everyday.  “The Senate” had been told that the building was going to be closed for the winter since the Trustees do not pay for the heat.  The Board assured Mrs. Ryan that they will meet with members of Council and work something out. 

     The meeting was then called to order and began with a moment of silence. 

     An open space meeting was added to the monthly calendar for November 21st at 7p.m. 

     The minutes were corrected to reflect a meeting of Outreach, October 24th, now scheduled for the fourth Monday of each month. Minutes were than approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

FERRY CUT-OFF:  HAPPY HARRY’S:  

     Are in conversation with Mr. Levin and his attorney to negotiate a new building and access road.
BASIN ROAD PARCEL:  
      Doctors are still interested in parcel.  Waiting to see how much land is useable. 

NEW CASTLE SAILING CLUB: 
     Waiting on the City Solicitor to get back to us on the land swap that Council was presented last month. 

WASHINGTON GREENE;   

     The lease has been signed with Family Foundation Academy.  Some concerns had been expressed about the building, it will be built for them.  Plans to go before Board of Adjustment. 
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416 DELAWARE STREET:
     A motion was made and approved to have Allen Appraisers do an appraisal of this property which is adjacent to the Library.

326 ASSOCIATES : 

     Mr. Stat had submitted proposed new signage for Wilmington Savings Fund which was approved. 

BANKS BUILDING:
     A very involved discussion took place on the maintenance of the Building.  The Board is not in favor of closing it for the winter and will talk with President of Council Blest and work out a means of keeping it open. 
OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting. 

     Arrangement have been worked out for the “Appreciation Party” being held on Thursday Evening, November 10th at the Arsenal on the Greene.  Replies are coming into the office. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     Representative from Delmarva Power has contacted Property Maintenance Committee regarding trees on Trust property, which are in need of cutting.  Permission was granted . 
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT;  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Committee had met with the Banks on our investments with Wilmington Trust reporting up 12% and PNC up 8.10%.  Accounts are growing. 

Appears that the Board is pretty much on budget for the year. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT: 





No report. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 
     Meeting called for November 21st.  Board to  remember

BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT: 





No report
BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT; 






No report
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GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Alfree reporting. 
     Had met with their membership to discuss renovations to the Fire Hall. 

     Their needs are an office, co-ed sleeping quarters, heat and ventilations renewed, a new radio room. 

     Architect is Homsey.  The Design Development Estimates are by Wohlsen Construction Company.  
     It is reported also that the new addition etc. cannot go over the present bays, 

     Copy of  plans and report are available in the office. 

OTHER COMMITTEE REPORTS: 






None 

COMMUNICATIONS: 






None 

     The regular meeting was adjourned for an Executive Session. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary
